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Dear Committee Members,

I am writing on behalf of my husband, Toby Chavez, who is incarcerated in the super max facility in Santa Fe NM. This is a level 6 facility, and a solitary confinement faculty. My husband has lived in solitary confinement for 12 of the 14 years he has been incarcerated. 

Toby does not have physical contact with any other human. The only time he is touched is when he is hand cuffed, behind his back, whenever he leaves his cell, or when he sees medical personal, at which time he remains cuffed. The last time my husband hugged or kissed a loved one was almost tree years ago, when we got married at the prison chapel. Prior to that, he has not had human contact with loved ones since before his incarceration in 1999. Our wedding was the first and only time we have touched. All of our visits are behind glass.

Toby recently wrote me in a letter that the last time he hugged or held anyone was when he got married, and he would give anything for a hug or a kiss. Living in solitary confinement wears on the soul of not only the confined, but his or her family as well. As humans, we were not designed to live without the physical touch of those we care for.

Toby has had to develop a strong mind to survive all these years in a cell the size of a bathroom. Toby keeps a strict schedule during the day as to try and keep his mind from wondering and becoming paranoid. The sting of loneliness hits most at night, as it does for me too. Toby has been one of the lucky ones, to have family on the outside for which he can rely on and trust. Many inmates in solitary do not have this, and this can cause anger, frustration and violence in an already stressful environment.  
I believe that solitary confinement is cruel and unusual punishment. Toby has maintained clear conduct and has shown that he can maintain relationships outside of prison with friends and family. The longing he has to touch and hug family members is not foreign to any man or woman living in solitary confinement. I believe that allowing human contact and physical touch will help with rehabilitation as well as lower prison violence and bad behaviors. As most inmates will one day return to society, allowing physical contact before release helps to establish trust and harmony for both the inmate and the families. It is a win win for all. 
Solitary should be used as a punishment for bad behavior, or to keep one safe from himself or others. However, it should not be used long term, and defiantly should not be considered the norm, and men and women linger there for years and years. 

Thanks for the time to hear my concern.

Christy Chavez

Paralegal

